
manners

Parties
By Christine Chen

Dear Mrs. Chen:
My son recently attended a classmate's birth-
day party. Parents were told to pick-up their
children at 6:00 p.m. I arrived promptly at
6:00; however, the birthday boy had not
opened his presents yet. Here's the situation:
The birthday boy, who just turned eleven, is
surrounded by excited children waiting to see
the expression once his or her gift is opened.
I noticed my son handing his gift to the
birthday boy. His friend opened the gift and
seemed very thrilled as he was reading the
box and checking it out. However, another
boy seemed annoyed by this and proceeded
to rip the gift out of the birthday boy's hands
as he handed him the gift he brought. Now,
I know I am a bit sensitive because, after all,
it was my little boy's gift that was thrown to
the side and my little boy's feelings who were
hurt. But, I instantly became aware that
many children have not been taught how to
be a gracious guest. I decided that I should
do my part by teaching my own children
how to be the kind of guest that gets invited
back because I am sure they have been rude
at parties as well. Please share some of the
rules of being a good guest at birthday par-
ties. By the way, I graciously stood quietly by
with a smile on my face when this incident
occurred.

—SaraJ.

Dear Sara:
You are right, not many children have been
taught how to behave when at parties.
There's nothing worse than when one child
who insists on sitting next to the birthday
boy, proceeds to tell the whole group that he
is the best friend of the birthday boy, and
that his gift is the best one. He's the child
who doesn't wait to be invited into the home,
runs through the house, and stuffs birthday
cake in his mouth using his hands. We've all

experienced this one child who can ruin the
whole party.

Here are just a few simple rules that you
may role-play with your children before at-
tending a birthday party:

• The Invitation: When your child receives
the invitation, be sure to RSVP promptly.
Even if your child cannot attend, always
RSVP as soon as possible. It is an honor to
be invited to a party and by letting the host
know whether or not your child can attend
shows respect and thoughtfulness.
• Arrival: Be sure to arrive on time. How-
ever, do not arrive early. The host may find it
distracting if guests arrive before everything
is ready. Remind your child, when the door
is opened, to wait to be invited in. Never
rush in and sit down.
• Greetings: Your child should greet the
birthday child by saying, "Happy Birthday."
Once invited in, greet other guests. Role-play
this with your child. Also, role-play intro-
ducing himself to others he does not know. A
good guest does not wait to be introduced to
others. This is a wonderful time to make new
friends and it also helps others feel welcome.
• Activities: Remind your child to be gra-
cious and play the games the host has orga-
nized, even if he doesn't like them. He should
never complain that he is bored.

• Gifts: Children always seem to get so ex-
cited during the gift giving time. Everyone
wants the birthday child to open his or her
gift first. Everyone wants their gift to be the
best. Explain to your child how overwhelm-
ing it is to the birthday child to have ten gifts
pushed onto his lap. Encourage him to show
enthusiasm for every gift that is given, not
just his own.
• Clean-up: There are always a few kids who
stand out by asking those magical words:
"What can I do to help clean-up." We prob-
ably don't even need the help, but just to be
asked makes us all feel so good. Teach your
child to always look for opportunities to be
helpful.

Sometimes it's just a matter of helping
your child become aware of these fairly sim-
ple courtesies. It is great that you recognize
the need for good manners and have a de-
sire to teach them to your children. You can
be sure your children will be the kids that
get invited back. And, if you really want to
put the "icing on the cake," encourage your
children to send a hand-written thank-you
note to the hosdquickly he catches on. Or,
if you both are feeling creative, make your
own note cards. You will find that you are
not only teaching your son the importance
of expressing gratitude, but will also enjoy a
wonderful time together. ©
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